DEPT. OF LANDS

MAR 2 3 2020

FROM: Lowell and Geraldine Davis

BOISE, IDAHO

TO: Idaho Department of Lands Attn: Mick Thomas

SUBJECT: Application of 3rd spacing unit request Fallon Well

DATE: Wednesday March 18, 2020

Dear Mick Thomas,

My name is Geraldine Davis, I live with my husband Lowell at 8407 Washoe Rd and have resided here for the past 40 years. We are in our late 70's and are very concerned for our safety and wellbeing. In January, 2020 we wrote a letter sharing our concerns regarding the Fallon Well only to fall on deaf ears. Once again we are addressing these same issues. How many letters do we the people have to write before you understand STOP catering to an industry that is threatening our property rights, the safety and health of our families, and the preservation of our water quality?

With all the uncertainty of the bankruptcy the changing names of the companies, and now the changing of the spacing units which already have been changed two times from the original. (Original 625 acres to 160 acres and now requesting 300 acres) We have no reason to trust any of the companies involved, based on the history of their track record. Why are state regulators in such a hurry to sell us out, pushing forward to make sure these wells start operating?

Regardless of the ownership of the wells and who receives royalties, all property owners in Idaho will share in the negative impacts. It's not if but when they will apply for wells throughout Idaho.

summes of the overgriph of the wells and who receives regulates all property owners in Idaha will

KILL THIS APPLICATION

Thank you for your time Deraldene havis

Geraldine Davis